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 Contact Us 
 

 West Region  
 

 Regional Councilor 
 Matthew Burt, SPC 
 matthewburt@gmail.com 
 

 Regional Coordinators 
 

 Education 
 Margaret Evans  
 mevans@mind.net 
 

 Professional Development 
 Janet Ahrend 
 ahrend@gonzaga.edu 
 

 Oregon District Convener 
 Julia Brown 
 juliafumc@gmail.com 
 
 

 Eugene Chapter Officers 
 

 Jane Knobel, Dean 
 janeknobel@gmail.com 
 

 Lindsey Rogers, Sub-Dean 
 Lindsey.henricksen@gmail.com 
 

 Gail Goshert, Treasurer 
 gailmail67@gmail.com 
 

 Jeanette Buxton, Secretary 
 jeanettebuxton@gmail.com 
 

 Karen Williamson, Mbr. at Large 
 karenjo1@yahoo.com  
 

 Mary Roth, Mbr. at Large   
  

 Martha Lawrence, Mbr. At Large 
 musicmml@mindspring.com 
  
 Barbara Baird, Advisor  
 bbaird@uoregon.edu 
   
 Marla Lowen, S. P. A. C. 
 mlowen@uoregon.edu 
 

  Richard Guy, Webmaster 
  rickspro@value.net 
 
 

 Eugene Chapter Website 
 www.agoeugene.org 
 

 

 AGO National Headquarters 
 www.agohq.org 
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Dear colleagues and friends, 
 

Epiphany falls 12 days after Christmas and 
leads into the beginning of Lent. Since the 
second century, it’s been celebrated in vary-
ing forms. The Japanese celebrate New Years 
on January 1st while other Asian countries 
follow the Lunar calendar.  For many in the 
modern world, East or West, the beginning of 
a new year is the beginning of new horizons 
and changes. The Dali Lama notes that love 
and compassion are necessities if the world is 
to survive. 
 

If you’ve read or skimmed the reports in the 
November TAO given by the National AGO 
officers at the annual meeting in June 2014, 
it’s apparent changes are being made to en-
sure AGO is an organization that moves for-
ward with the times. The focus on revised 
governance revisions has given new struc-
tural changes to the regions, and we’re re-
minded, “The mission of the Guild is to en-
rich lives through organ and choral music.”  
Outgoing president Eileen Guenther hopes 
we will continue to encourage 3 key values: 
Hospitality , Generosity, and Innovation. 
 

Membership, the New Organist and reach-
ing out to Young Organists are key goals at 
the local chapter level. Our chapter will be 
joining ONCARD to streamline the member-
ship process. You’ll receive more informa-
tion on this in the near future. It’s not diffi-
cult. Whenever possible let’s find a new 
Friend or Member. Membership is open to all 
regardless of musical ability or denomina-
tional preference. The search for New Organ-
ists eager to learn how to play church ser-
vices is ongoing. 
 

YOUNG ORGANISTS, February 15, 4 pm, 
First Congregational Church, Eugene. Please 
plan to attend and give support to A Euro-
pean Organs Travelogue presented by organ 
students of Dr. Barbara Baird, Alex Bean 
and Chuning Zhang. Our support is the key 
to their future involvement with the organ. 
 
Best wishes for 2015. 
                          
  —  Jane Knobel, Dean 

Our January 25 chapter event, King of In-
struments, will return to the Westminster 
Presbyterian Church, at 777 Coburg Road in 
Eugene. This venue, with its easily visible 
organ pipes, is a wonderful place for people 
to see the insides of a modern pipe organ. 

Eugene AGO Chapter members will present 
this educational program aimed at the young 
and young-at-heart. Our King of Instru-
ments program demonstrates and explores 
the pipe organ with a variety of short musi-
cal compositions. Chapter members are en-
couraged to prepare a selection to perform 
and it could even be something from the 
recent Christmas season repertoire. 
 

We will have a ‘Show and Tell’ after the 
musical program, hosted by Lanny 
Hochhalter, which will include actual organ 
pipes that attendees may examine and play.  
 

The program is a free presentation of the 
Eugene chapter, and is open to all members, 
and non-members. It is an especially good 
program for introducing young people to the 
pipe organ, and music lovers will enjoy the 
demonstrations, explanations of the organ, 
and the wide variety of music performed.  
 

Please contact Lindsey Rogers to arrange to 
play in the program. Rehearsal time on the 
Bond pipe organ is available during the day 
on Thursday, Jan. 22, between the hours of 
9 and 3, and on Saturday morning, Jan. 24, 
between the hours of 9 and 12. 
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The Organ Loft is a radio 
program about choral and 
organ music, particularly 
music of the Pacific North-
west.  The program is 
hosted by Roger Sherman, 
the Associate Organist of 

St. Mark's Cathedral in Seattle. The Organ Loft features music of 
Pacific Northwest choirs, organs, composers and organ builders. The 
programming is half organ, and half choral music.   
 

This program is underwritten and sponsored by your Eugene AGO 
Chapter on KWAX-FM and the University of Oregon radio network 
(webcast: KWAX-FM Homepage) on Sundays at 8 AM and 6 PM. 
 

Eugene, 91.1 KWAX-FM            Redmond, 88.5 KWRX-FM 
Florence, 91.5 KWVZ-FM       Canyonville, 92.3 KWRZ-FM 
 

and on these translators: 
 

Bend 98.9             Cottage Grove 101.9                 Salem 92.9  
Newport 91.3        Reedsport 90.9                   Roseburg 105.3 
Sunriver 90.9        Sutherlin-Oakland 107.1  
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With Heart and Voice is a radio program that spans the full 
range of Western classical music from the Gothic period 
through the 21st. Century. There are occasional surprises from 
the non-western tradition. The program is hosted by Peter Du-
Bois, an active organist who teaches at the Eastman School of 
Music. 
 

This program originates from Rochester, New York, and is 
broadcast Sundays, 11 am and 7 pm on KWAX-FM. 

It is difficult to write a short history of the organ at the First 
United Methodist Church in Eugene; a rather lengthy book 
could be written on the events and characters involved. 
 

The history of this organ began in 1913 when it was built for 
the former building, Humphrey Memorial Methodist Church, by 
the Austin Organ Company. It was moved to the new much 
larger sanctuary in the 1970’s. The installer winded the entire 
organ off of a single reservoir in the basement blower room. 
This was not successful and another firm was later hired to re-
build the organ. Part way through this rebuilding the work was 
abandoned. 
 

I arrived on the scene in 1983 and discovered a vast quantity of 
pipes, parts, and tools strewn from basement to organ chamber. 
It looked to be the aftermath of a grand train wreck. 
 

I agreed to take over service of the organ and keep it running, 
until it could be completely replaced. Keeping it running was 
most challenging. Organist Gloria Hodges was known to climb 
the ladder during services to silence a ciphering pipe! 
 

The original reliable electro-pneumatic Austin action had been 
discarded. In its place huge electro-magnets were installed. 
These were attached to the Austin trackers and were too power-
ful for small stop combinations and too weak for large stop 
combinations. This resulted in an action that became slower as 
more stops were used. The motion of the electro-magnets was 
so abrupt that, over time, the remaining Austin parts were 
shredded. It was common to open the wind chests and see bro-
ken parts fall out. 
 

 

By the early 1990’s it was no longer possible to keep it operat-
ing. Under threat of having the pipe organ replaced with an elec-
tronic, I agreed to rebuild it. Work commenced rebuilding one 
division per year. 
 

The original Austin pipes were still in very good condition 
(except the reeds), but they were too small for the cubic volume 
and acoustics of the sanctuary. Funds did not allow for all new 

pipes where possible 
existing and other vin-
tage pipes were crea-
tively reused. For ex-
ample, the original 8’ 
Echo Salicional was 
rescaled and is now 
the Swell 1-3/5’ Tierce 
(harmonic). The origi-
nal Swell 2’ Flautino 
is now the 2-2/3’ Na-
sard (harmonic). 
 

 
 

I never ever thought this organ would be anything other than an 
adequate service instrument. It is a very tall order for 41 ranks to 
fill this large space. I occasionally get teary-eyed when I hear 
Swell strings – not because they are beautiful, but because we 
spent over a week voicing just those 2 ranks. - Lanny Hochhalter 
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     Sunday, January 25 - 3 p.m. 
 King of Instruments AGO Members Concert  
 Introduction to the workings of the pipe organ. 
 Westminster Presbyterian Church, 
 777 Coburg Road - Eugene 
 

     Sunday, February 15 - 4 p.m. 
 European Organs Travelogue  
 Presented by U of O Organ Students 
 First Congregational Church 
             1050 East 23rd Street - Eugene 
  

     Saturdays, February 21, 28 - 4:30 to 5 p.m. 
 Lenten Organ series on the Brombaugh 
  By chapter organists and students 
 Church of the Resurrection, 3923 Hilyard St. 
 

     Saturdays, March 7, 14, 21, 28 - 4:30 to 5 p.m. 
 Lenten Organ series on the Brombaugh 
 By chapter organists and students 
 Church of the Resurrection, 3923 Hilyard St. 
 

     Saturday, April 25 - 3 p.m.  
             Young Organists Concert 
 First United Methodist Church 
             11765 NW Monroe - Corvallis 
 

     Friday, May 1  - time t. b. a.  
             Olivier Latry, Organ Concert 
 Central Lutheran Church 
             1857 Potter St. - Eugene  
 

     Monday, June 1 -  6 p.m. 
            End of year Potluck and election of officers 
 At the home of Jane Knobel. 
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Sunday, January 4 – 4:00 pm  
Concerts at First: Twelfth Night Celebration – Handbells, 
voices and harp perform music of the seasons. First United 
Methodist Church, 1376 Olive Street, Eugene. Suggested 
donation $10. 
 

Friday, January 16 – 5:00 pm 
Oregon Music Education Association: All-State Middle 
School Gala Concert These concerts are an opportunity for 
gifted music students to perform with other exceptional 
music students throughout Oregon. The conductors for the 
ensembles are nationally recognized. Silva Concert Hall, Hult 
Center. 
 

Sunday, January 18 – 1:00 pm 
OMEA: All-State High School Gala Concert – Silva Con-
cert Hall, Hult Center. 
 

Tuesday, January 20 – 7:30 pm  
Jon Jang, Piano – Composer Jon Jang became the first 
American born Chinese to compose a symphonic work that 
honors Chinese American history. His work combines ele-
ments of jazz and classical music with traditional Chinese 
folk music. Jang’s ensembles have toured in Europe, China, 
and the United States. Beall Hall, U of Oregon. 
 

Wednesday, January 21 – 12:15 pm  
Douglas Schneider, Organ – Noontime Organ Concert on 
the Noack pipe organ at First United Methodist Church in 
Corvallis. 1165 NW Monroe Avenue.  Free. 
 

Wednesday, January 21 – 7:30 pm  
Sang-Woo Kang, Piano – The Los Angeles Times sited 
Sang-Woo Kang as a  “prodigiously talented pianist with 
great technical ability, virtuosity and interpretive skills.” 
Along with worldwide performing, he is Chair of the Music 
Department at Providence College. Beall Hall, U of Oregon 
 

Thursday, January 22 – 8:00 pm 
Eugene Symphony: Marsalis and Bernstein 
Saxophone superstar Bradford Marsalis comes to Eugene to 
teach young musicians for a week-long residency and to 
perform two jazz-inspired concertos – Iberts’ French Concer-
tino and William’s music from the Spielberg film Catch Me if 
You Can. Conductor: Christian Knapp, Silva, Hult Center. 
 

Saturday, January 31 – 7:30 pm 
Oregon Mozart Players: Young Soloist Showcase: The 
winners of the OMP’s first Young Soloist Competition will 
be announced. Carol Rolec, clarinet, and Jane Allen, harp, are 
featured with strings in works by Ewazen and Mozart.  
Conductor: Kelly Kuo 
 

Sunday, February 1 – 12:15 pm  
Trumpet and Organ Favorites performed by Marc Bacon 
and Craig Hanson. Noontime Free Organ Concert series, at 
First United Methodist Church, Corvallis, 1165 NW Monroe.  
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Announcements, articles or any news of interest should be sent 
to janeknobel@gmail.com. The deadline for the next newsletter 
is January 28. 

Events Calendar - Please send us the information on your 
concerts so we can include it in our newsletters.  We love to 
support each other’s concerts by helping to get the news out 
and by attending your programs.  Let us know! 
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Cottage Grove First Presbyterian Church is seeking an Organist 
and Choir Director for Sunday Services and seasonal services 
and concerts. Send inquires to secondcentury@live.com or call 
(541) 942 - 4479. 
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We’re glad to welcome new member, Matthew Kim, who is 
transferring from the University of Michigan to the U of O where 
he’ll be finishing his dissertation and doctorate in developmental 
psychology. His contact details are: 3836 Brighton Avenue, 
Eugene, OR, 97405,  (541) 653 - 9967  
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The Catholic Normans occupied England in 
the 11th century when hundreds of parish 
churches were built through out the country. 
The wealth from wool in the southwest 
meant that very ornate churches were built 
and funded by village landowners. The an-
cient churches shown here are all in villages 
a few miles from our Wiltshire home in the 
southwest of England. Note the looming 
towers which most Norman churches have. 
Inside are pipe organs. Please come and 
visit these exquisite parish churches along 
with many others.  

Photos by Jane Knobel 


